
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING JUNE 24, 2014

The June meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 
12:00 noon at the Overland Park Lutheran Church by President 
Louise Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd welcomed everyone in attendance and congratulated
Frank and Joyce McGough on their 65th anniversary.

Prior to our meeting we enjoyed a potluck luncheon.  Everything 
tasted great!
  
Louise introduced Richard Schroder, the narrator of the 
presentation “Building the American Flag”.  The program was 
performed by members of the Masons group that are part of the 
National Sojourners and the subgroup called the “Heroes of 76”.  
Their presentation included many interesting facts.
 
Copies of the May 27th meeting minutes that were approved by the 
minutes approving committee and the agenda handout containing 
some of the committee reports are available at the sign in table.
Be sure to take a copy.
 
Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance 
on hand of $6,884.69.  The report will be filed for audit.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative: Louis Bornman, 1st Vice President, reminded us that 
the elections are heating up, primary in August and general 
election in November.  We must stay informed about how the 
candidates are supporting NARFE issues.  Check out the NARFE 
website to get the latest scorecard.  Additional links can be 
found in the NARFE GEMs Hotline – June 20, 2014 message.  Louis 
will try to schedule a debate with the candidates to discuss 
pertinent issues.

Membership:  Sheryl Gulley has taken on the Membership duties and
will be sending out letters to members.
  
Service Officer:  Elizabeth Bornman will be attending the NARFE 
National Convention and will be taking the Service Officer 
training.  



NARFE National Convention:  Some of the items to be discussed at 
the convention include:  giving Service Officers a direct line to
OPM, OPM mailing 1099’s to retirees or requiring everyone to 
download them electronically, removing our SSN from our Medicare 
card and the Future OF NARFE. 

Alzheimer’s:  Judy Arnold reminded us that June is National 
“Alzheimer’s and Brain Awareness” month. She collected donations 
for “The Longest Day” walk held on June 21. 

The Executive Board decided to conduct an Alzheimer’s Silent 
Auction again at our December Holiday party. 

Newsletter:  There are extra copies of the newsletter on the sign
in table if you did not receive one.  

Announcements:  We will not have a July or August meeting.  Our 
next meeting will be September 23, 2014 at the American Legion.  
Our Christmas Party will be held on December 9, 2014. 

Hospitality:  President Lloyd thanked those that provided the 
food for the luncheon.

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


